
 

 

WORCESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
EDUCATIONAL DIRECTORATE 

      

         DODFORD FIRST SCHOOL 

Headteacher:  Mrs Lisa Parkes           FOCKBURY ROAD 
E-mail: office@dodford.worcs.sch.uk     DODFORD 

Website:  www.dodford.worcs.sch.uk     BROMSGROVE 

Chair of Governors: Dr Jonathan Shapiro     B61 9AW 
 

Tel: Bromsgrove (01527) 831569 
5th February 2021 

 
 
 
 
 

          COVID-19 Lockdown 3 – Letter 5 
 
 

 
 

Dear Parent/Carers, 

 

I hope that you are all keeping well. It has been lovely to see so many of your children this week via my Monday assemblies or by 

the catch up that I did this afternoon with Years 3 and 4.  I have also spoken to parents of children who are not accessing school 

at this time, and it is good to hear that the children are mainly doing fine, although naturally they all miss their friends and the 

social interaction with others that we all crave at the moment! 

 

It has been Children’s Mental Health Week and I hope you have all taken this opportunity to look at the resources available to you 

as a family and complete some of the activities with your children.  Please remember to continue to watch out for signs of anxiety 

in your child and get support from ourselves or from the wealth of organisations out there, if you feel that your child’s behaviour is 

changing or you can see anxiety issues developing. Thank you to everyone that has already completed the mental health survey 

with their child, we have just over half of the school that has now responded.  If you haven’t had the chance to do this yet, please 

could you go on to the link below during the next week as I intend to analyse and look at individual responses over the half term 

break. 

 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/KQ5M3QC 
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New CGP books have been available for you to collect from the front doorstep this week, each child having a plastic wallet. We 

still have some books which have not been collected.  Please try and collect them before half term as they will be needed after 

half term, as the teachers will be setting work from them for you to complete at home. Remember, these books are to be used at 

home and by keyworkers in school, under the direction of the class teacher.  Please do not work through them independently. 

 

Next week is the final week before the February half term break.  It would have been a time of coming together to celebrate the 

children’s achievements through our values certificates, Headteacher awards and sports awards.  We can not come together as 

one, but during the catch up sessions next Friday, the class teachers will announce their winners in their class.  We won’t be 

doing sports awards this half term, so those with trophies at home, please keep them safe until we can all be together again. 

 

Please remember, that if you need new reading books for the half term break, please let the office know so that Miss Underhill 

and Miss Stanley can sort these out for you.  The half term break is a chance to unwind, relax and spend quality time together as 

a family.  There will be no homework set for this week, all we ask is that you do lots of reading. Reading is a great way to escape 

into another world, spend family time together and is good for mental health and well being.  We like to display pictures of the 

children reading around the school, especially reading in strange and unusual places, so please send these to us via the 

keepingintouch@ email address and virtual house points will be awarded for every photo received! 

 

My Monday assemblies will run again this week.  Those of you that have siblings, can log just in to one slot if this is more 

convenient.  I know the children like to see their friends but I also know that joining these sessions can be a challenge if you are 

juggling working from home at the same time! 

 

 

Finally, can I remind you that if your child is unwell in anyway, then they must NOT come to school.  The symptoms list has 

expanded and the new variant is presenting itself differently, with the following symptoms also now being more prevalent, 

 

People with these symptoms may have COVID-19: 

• Fever or chills. 

• Cough. 

• Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing. 

• Fatigue. 

• Muscle or body aches. 

• Headache. 

• New loss of taste or smell. 

• Sore throat. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Take care and keep safe, 

 

 

Mrs Lisa Parkes 

Headteacher  

 

 
 


